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Bulletin No. 99-04
Underwriting Rule:
An inspection is not required for the issuance of:

1. A Homeowner’s Policy,

2. An ALTA Residential Policy, or

3. An ALTA loan policy on one-to-four family residential property.

Exceptions

An inspection is required where:

1. We receive information about a specific potential problem, such as possible encroachments or building permit violations,

2. Access is by means of a “Parcel 2” easement or is otherwise uncertain,

3. We have reason to believe there is a risk of unrecorded mechanic’s liens,

4. The local office has made a determination that the risk is particularly high for a certain geographic area or type of property. (Be careful not to overuse this exception.)

Background

Inspections are an important part of many title orders and often provide information that is critical in making underwriting decisions. On the other hand, they can be over-used, particularly in residential transactions. The cost of inspections very often is not justified by their effectiveness in detecting encroachments and, we expect, in detecting building permit problems.

The Homeowner’s Policy should be issued as our “default” policy on residential property improved with a 1-4 family residence. The expanded coverage of this policy has caused some underwriters to require inspections in virtually every transaction. Instead, we should rely on the built-in nature of the deductibles to keep losses at an acceptable level and, at the same time, provide the insured with value and peace of mind.

